
 

 

As of 7/7/2023: Standards for the Appropriate Use of Facial Coverings for Infection 
Control at Colonial Assisted Living Facility/ Colonial Skilled Nursing Facility 
 
 
Health care providers, contractors, students and volunteers are no longer required to 
wear facial coverings.  
 
Facial covering may be encouraged for anyone that is exhibiting signs or symptoms of or has a 
diagnosed infectious disease that can be spread through droplet or airborne transmission. 
Health care providers, contractors, students, visitors and volunteers have the right to Opt-Out of 
wearing facial coverings as long as there isn't a COVID-19 breakout at this time mask will be 
required.  
 
Health care providers will be required to wear facial covering when: conducting sterile 
procedures, working in a sterile area, working with a patient that has been diagnosed with or 
confirmed of having an increased risk of transmission of an infection and the practitioner has 
determined the use of facial coverings necessary for the patient's safety or with a patient is on 
droplet or airborne precautions. 


